		That		
R O M	NAME &	THOMAS J. STOSUR, DIRECTOR	CITY of BALTIMORE MEMO	
	AGENCY NAME & ADDRESS	DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING 8 TH FLOOR, 417 EAST FAYETTE STREET		CITY OF
	SUBJECT	CITY COUNCIL BILL #17-0137/ CITY STREETS – CLOSING - PROCTOR STREET, AND MULTIPLE ALLEYS LYING BETWEEN EAST BIDDLE STREET, HOMEWOOD AVENUE, EAST CHASE STREET, AND GREENMOUNT AVENUE		1797
			DATE:	

TO

The Honorable President and Members of the City Council City Hall, Room 400 100 North Holliday Street DATE:

October 2, 2017

The Department of Planning is in receipt of City Council Bill #17-0137, which is for the purpose of condemning and closing Proctor Street, a portion of Proctor Alley, and a 10-foot alley lying between East Biddle Street, Homewood Avenue, East Chase Street, and Greenmount Avenue, as shown on Plat 284-A-14A in the Office of the Department of Transportation; and providing for a special effective date.

This action was previously approved by the Planning Commission in their meeting of May 4, 2017, and so the Department of Planning recommends approval of City Council Bill #17-0137.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Wolde Ararsa, Division Chief, Land Use and Urban Design Division at 410-396-4488.

TJS/WA

cc: Mr. Pete Hammen, Chief Operating Officer

Mr. Jim Smith, Chief of Strategic Alliances

Ms. Karen Stokes, Mayor's Office

Mr. Colin Tarbert, Mayor's Office

Mr. Kyron Banks, Mayor's Office

The Honorable Edward Reisinger, Council Rep. to Planning Commission

Mr. William H. Cole IV, BDC

Mr. David Tanner, BMZA

Mr. Geoffrey Veale, Zoning Administration

Ms. Sharon Daboin, DHCD

Ms. Elena DiPietro, Law Dept.

Mr. Francis Burnszynski, PABC

Ms. Natawna Austin, Council Services

Mr. Paul Plymouth, Council Services